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INT. SALLY’S FLAT - NIGHT

A dim butterfly lamp lites the small one bedroom apartment. 
Clothes, food wrappers and containers litter the sides of the 
room. The SQUEAKY ceiling fan spins while undergarments swing 
from the fan blades.

SALLY(19), in a gray tank-top and blue shorts that reveal the 
burn scars on her arms and legs, sits at a low Japanese-style 
table. She stares down at the bills in 6 rows of 10, then at 
her checkbook and repeats the action 3 times.

SALLY
Guess, I’m not eating out tonight.

Sally SIGHS and collects the bills into a pile before she 
stands. She picks up the bills and places them on the lower 
shelf of a rickety bookstand.

She picks up the table and places it against the wall by her 
front door. She slides open a set of closet doors and catches 
a bed before it falls onto her.

Sally flops on top of the sheets. She watches her fan spin.

A minute goes by. The big green numbers on her metal cuckoo 
clock flips to 18:45. 

A loud RUMBLE emits from Sally’s stomach. Sally curls up and 
hugs a large pillow. She turns her head into the pillow. 

Her stomach RUMBLES. 

She clenches the pillow tighter.

SALLY (CONT’D)
(muffle)

We can’t eat out, tummy!

RUMBLE.

Sally snaps up and glares at her room. She looks at the tiny 
fridge in the corner next to a small sink and narrow door. 
She gets up, flips the bed back into the closet and slams the 
closet doors shut.

She stomps to her fridge and opens it. A small light flickers 
on. There are water bottles on all three shelves. 

Sally frowns and shifts some of the bottles around.

SALLY (CONT’D)
Ah ha.



She tugs a container from the back and opens it. She sniffs 
the box, then crinkles her nose. She reaches up to the window 
over the sink and tosses the rotten food out.

SALLY (CONT’D)
Okay. Wat else?

She closes the fridge and searches the three cabinets that 
make up her kitchen. She finds a bag of moldy bread, peanut 
butter, and vanilla sprinkles. 

Sally moves the hotplate off the small counter and puts down 
the food items.

SALLY (CONT’D)
To eat or not to eat? That is the 
question, tummy.

Sally’s stomach GRUMBLES. She pats her midsection.

She opens the bag and pours all the bread onto the counter. 
She pulls out a butter knife from one of the cabinets and 
shifts through the bread.

She cuts off the pieces that have the most mold and tosses 
those out the window. She opens the peanut butter jar.

The jar is empty. 

SALLY (CONT’D)
Ya gotta be kiddin me.

Sally’s stomach GRUMBLES. She grabs the vanilla sprinkles and 
tips the container over the bread. 

Six little specks tumble onto the bread.

Sally stars at the bread and vanilla specks for a beat.

Her shoulders droop.

SALLY (CONT’D)
Can I catch a break? 

She picks up the bread slices, sticks them together, and 
takes a bite. She wrinkles her nose.

SALLY (CONT’D)
Mmmm tasty.

She tosses the rest out the window.
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